Bonny Hills Progress Association News

March 2019

***AGM is now on Tuesday 26th March, 7pm at Community Hall ***

* A Public forum about priority projects for Bonny's Community Plan will follow the President's report and election of committee members at the AGM.

- Historic memorabilia from Back to Bonny's will be on display, with supper provided to wrap up.
- Nomination forms for committee need to be in by 19th March and are available from our Secretary (details below).

Volunteers needed for Ironman event 5th May:

We need Traffic Marshalls for Bonny's road junctions— a half day of watching lycra clad superfit riders do their thing. Money raised goes towards community projects. **Phone Pam on 0407 486 890** if you can lend a hand. Many THANKS.

Congratulations to all the willing Volunteers in Bonny Hills and BHPA President Roger Barlow, who received the 2019 Australia Day "Senior Citizen of the Year Award" for the Port Macquarie Area. In his words "a Bonny's TEAM EFFORT"

Ongoing Issues along Rainbow Beach.

It is pleasing to see that sand has naturally returned to Rainbow Beach.

However, dying trees and sand dune erosion are evident as a result of excessive flows of treated effluent water from the Sewage Plant.

BHPA are awaiting a response on this from Council after the EPA issued Council a "Pollution Reduction" notice.

Happenings already in 2019

- CCAT has decided on priority works for PMHC 2019/2020 Operational Plan. Come along on 26th March to hear more.
- An application was made to Council for funding of shaded seating in the Hall Reserve.
- A Mural design competition is in train with the aim of engaging with the younger artists in our community.
- Agreement has been reached with Council to install a basketball hoop at the new court.

**Lot 2, Beach Street Development.

It took persistence and determination to gain the exact details of the **Remediation Order issued to the Beach Street Developers** by the Office of Environmental Heritage. BHPA felt the order fell well short of reasonable expectations given the extent of clearing undertaken.

Annual membership is only \$10 per household payable at any meeting or c/- the Bonny Hills PO. Renewals can be paid via Direct Deposit: Holiday coast Credit Union BSB 721-000, Acc. No. 000034194. Please use your surname as the reference.

Normal monthly committee meetings of BHPA on the **Third** Tuesday of each month are open to all residents and minutes and important notices are emailed to all on our database. If you are not on email, minutes are on display at the BH Post Office.

Contact us: PO Box 44 Bonny Hills, 2445, email: bhpa@bonnyhills.org.au, Web site www.bonnyhills.org.au, Facebook, https://www.facebook.com/BonnyHillsProgressAssociation